MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2015
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, October 13, 2015, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on September 25, 2015 as read.

A joint motion as made by the commissioners of the levee district to approve Change Order #2 for the Fifi Island Rock and Restoration Project. This change order adds $249,419.77 to the project in rocks and gives the contractor an extra 15 day to complete the project. This money is from the six million dollars originally set aside for this project. 

President Camardelle stated that the Fifi Island Rock and Restoration Dedication were held on Monday, October 5, 2015. Senator Garrett Graves attended that ceremony as well as residents and visitors to Grand Isle. Senator Graves stated that this is a worthwhile project that will help to save Grand Isle. He also stated by saving Grand Isle other communities to the north will benefit by Grand Isle helping with the wetland fight.

President Camardelle also thanked the levee board commissioners, the Governor’s Office, CPRA, Bertucci, CB&I, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, Jefferson Parish Officials, and Grand Isle Officials for their help with this project.

President Camardelle stated that he will be attending a meeting with Chip Kline from CPRA to seek additional funding for the Fifi Island Rock and Restoration Project next week.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee board.

President Camardelle thanked Chris Hernandez, Jody Adam, Aubrey Chaisson and Dudley Trahan for helping keep the levee on the north side cut and repaired. A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to purchase “No Vehicles Allowed on Levee” signs. The town will install the signs.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:36 p.m.
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